
Recommendation: 

NASA Advisory Council Recommendation 

Enhanced Cooperation in Planetary Protection 
2012-01-06 (SC-02) 

The Council recommends that NASA and the European Space Agency (ESA) renew the Letter of 
Agreement and further explore mechanisms for more closely coordinating their required 
planetary protection activities, including technology-development, with the goal of achieving 
high degrees of coordination and cooperative technology development for planetary protection to 
ensure most efficient use of available resources. Further, the Council recommends that the 
Planetary Protection Working Group (pPWG-ESA) and Planetary Protection Subcommittee 
(PPS-NASA) continue joint activities in planetary protection, including the regular exchange of 
meeting minutes and holding joint advisory meetings approximately every 2 years. 

Major Reasons for the Recommendation: 
The 2007 ESA-NASA Letter of Agreement provides for cooperation on planetary protection 
and is the basis for effectively coordinating joint development of planetary protection 
technologies. However, the current Letter of Agreement expires December 31, 2013. Close 
cooperation on planetary protection is important to the function of both NASA and ESA, 
particularly in the context of increasing participation in joint/international missions. 

Consequences of No Action on the Recommendation: 
The legal authority for cooperation in this important area will expire. 

NASA Response: 
NASA concurs. NASA will begin the process to renew the 2007 ESA-NASA Letter of 
Agreement at the appropriate time to provide a sufficient margin for extension prior to its 
scheduled expiration (December 31, 2013). 
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